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Dear All 
 

All internal Year 11 students who have applied to join our Sixth Form are currently 
having interviews arranged with senior staff.  They will have the opportunity to 
demonstrate their suitability for Sixth Form study through showing their commitment 
and involvement to a wide variety of school activities.  We have had over 203 internal 
applications and 107 external students apply to join Year 12 next year and as it will be 
a competitive field, we hope to be able to offer places to students as soon as possible 
and certainly no later than by the end of this term so that any unsuccessful applicants 
do have time to consider alternative options.  We are delighted to hear that four of 
our students have had offers from Oxbridge and other offers from universities will be 
released in the next few weeks.   
 

As part of our careers advice and guidance, Future First brought in employees from 
the grocery sector, including Asda and Sainsburys', to run employability workshops for 
a group of Year 9 and Year 12 students. Year 9 were helped to recognise their abilities, 
interests and values and Year 12s' workshop involved analysing a good covering letter.  
Both were given the opportunity to ask the four employees about their jobs which 
included quality assurance, software engineering and product development.   
 

Because of national changes to GCSEs, including the increased weighting to linear 
exams, students will have their usual lessons during the GCSE exam period in the 
summer term.  This will enable students to access additional support and specialist 
teaching in normal lessons from their teachers right up to their examination.  Study 
leave will therefore not exist this year for Year 11, however, towards the end of the 
exam period, the school will make alternative arrangements for provision to support 
students with their future plans.  Further details will follow in the next few weeks 
regarding study leave in the Sixth Form. 
 

²Ŝ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ǿŜŀǊƛƴƎ Ψ!ǇǇƭŜΩ ǿŀǘŎƘŜǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
facility to send and receive text messages.  The school will not be liable for any loss or 
damage to such expensive items.  In addition to this, sending and receiving text 
messages in school time is a disruption to routines and is impossible to regulate during 
lesson times.  Unlike mobile phones, these cannot be switched off and left in a school 
bag so we ask that students do not bring these into school and request parental 
support in this matter. I would like to take this opportunity to remind students about 
the policy on the use of mobile phones in school.  If mobile phones are brought into 
school, they should be switched off at all times.  They are not to be used during the 
school day and if students are seen using phones during the school day, they will be 
confiscated.  If any student needs to make contact with home during the school day, 
they should mention it to their head of year or report to reception and they will be 
given permission to use a phone if it is for an emergency.   
 

Following the return of the students from the Year 10 ski trip last week, I would like to 
compliment on students on their exemplary behaviour and thank the staff for their 
hard work and commitment in organising and accompanying students on this trip.   
 

Yours sincerely 
 
H.H.S Abbott 
Headteacher  
 

13th January 2017 

DIARY DATES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 
 
26th Year 9 Parents 

Evening 
 
 
 
 

 

200 Club Winners 
 
£200  Mr C Gregory 
£75  Ms S Limbrick 
£25  Ms S Lee  
 

 

PTA 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 Party 
Thursday 

19th January 
7.00 ς 8.30pm 

LOWER SCHOOL HALL 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT EXAM 
INFORMATION 

 
The GCE and GCSE 

Summer 2017 
examination timetables 

are now available to view 
on the VLE. 

 
Exams Office 



 

   

PTA UPDATE 
 
The PTA members were very pleased to 
be able to grant the request made by 

students in the Sixth Form for funding for 
new seating. The PTA unanimously 

agreed to this and work will begin shortly 
to provide additional seating. 

 
The next second hand uniform sales will 
be on 26th January at the Year 9 Parents 
Evening and then on 9th February at the 

Year 10 Parents Evening. Anyone is 
welcome to come along to purchase 

second hand uniform on these evenings. 
The sale will take place in Lower School 

on the first floor near the history 
classrooms and will be signposted. 

 
Our next meeting will take place on 

Monday 6th February at 7.30pm in the 
Lower School Library. 

 

LRC News - 16 Top readers  
Oct 31st ς Dec 2016 half term 
 
Name Tutor 

Group 
No. of 
books 
read 

Anna Powers 7K 11 

Sophia Twigger 9J 11 

Benjamin Dearnley-Davison 7F 10 

Robin Greenwood 7E 9 

Daniel Hackett 8L 9 

Lois Kimberley-Lax 8E 9 

Imogen Maggs 8F 8 

Gaia Twigger 7E 8 

Lucy Eason 7L 7 

Paula Malayampuram 7F 7 

Kathryn McKernan 7E 7 

Amina Mujeeb 8J 7 

Declan Banning 8K 6 

Anna Crowley 7E 6 

Eloise Fraiser 7E 6 

Julia Vipulananthan 9L 6 

 
 

MORGAN PLAYING RUGBY FOR 
WARWICKSHIRE 
 

Morgan Fox 10C has been  
selected to play rugby for  
Warwickshire County.  
 
He played his first game 
last night against Greater  
Birmingham and won by a  
staggering 35-5.  
Furthermore, Morgan has  
been asked to join the Wasps Academy.   
Well done Morgan! 

SPACE, ROCKET AND ROBOT CLUB 
2nd STARGAZING EVENING 

Friday 20th January ς 5.30pm to 7.30pm 
Oakes Farm, Farm Road, Kenilworth 

 

Bring your own telescope if you have one. There will 
be a few provided although not enough for 

everyone. Open to family and friends. Bring a hot 
drink! 

Parental permission required please book your place 
with Mr Harwood-Suther on 

j.harwood-suther@ksnadmin.ksn.org.uk 
 

 

5 weeks to  
Africa Week 
 
 

Tickets for Urban Nights Wednesday 15th & 
Thursday 16th February £7 are available on 
www.usukenilworth.org Swing Night tickets 
available too. 
 
You can buy tickets in cash (exact money) at the 
all day rehearsal on 15th January.  
 
Sunday 15th January is the all day rehearsal and 
ALL PERFORMERS must attend from 11am-5pm. 
This is also the deadline for consent, T shirt and 
medical forms to be handed in. 
 

Exclusive to Year 7s 
Dreadlock Alien: African Poetry Workshop 
Thursday 16th February (all day) 
£6 - pay through ParentPay 
Play games based around rhythm, work in 
groups and create your own rap. Perform with 
Dreadlock Beat-boxing your rhythm. 
 
Forms must be returned to Main Reception by 
Friday 3rd Feb. 

http://www.usukenilworth.org/


 

   
 
 
 
 

Leyes Lane, Kenilworth, CV8 2DA 
 

Teaching Assistant (Level 1) 
 

Permanent, term time + 5 inset days 
 

30 hours per week 
 

Band D (points 10-13) £10,264 pa - £10,906 pa + benefits 
 
From February 2017, we have an opportunity for a Teaching Assistant to join our SEN department and 
provide general and administrative support to our students.  The responsibilities include working in-class 
with teachers and supporting students under the direction of the Assistant Headteacher for SEN.  Our 
Teaching Assistants provide support with a variety of learning, physical and sensory needs.   
 
We are looking for someone who is computer literate with a range of good GCSEs, particularly in Maths 
and English (GCSE A-C). 
 
If you are interested in visiting the school prior to your application, please contact Deena Perry on 
(01926) 513664. 
 
Benefits include free parking, Local Government pension scheme, staff discounts, free access to on-site 
fitness suite and well-being benefits. 
 
Closing Date:  Friday, 27 January 2017 at 4pm. 
 
Visit www.ksn.org.uk/vacancies for more information on the role and to download an application form.  
Completed applications should be emailed to Deena Perry, at D.Perry@ksnadmin.ksn.org.uk addressed 
to Mr. H.H.S. Abbott, Headteacher. 
 
Please note we cannot accept CVs as an application. 
 
Kenilworth School and Sixth Form is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children 
and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. 

JOB VACANCY 

 

BAD WEATHER 
 
In the event of bad weather, if the school had to be closed,  
please check for information on the school website: 
www.ksn.org.uk or check with BBC Coventry and  
Warwickshire local radio for updates. 

http://www.ksn.org.uk/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bad+weather+image&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=30AA0958740CFBE6FC669652C417C8DA10B1BFE2&selectedIndex=97&ccid=9vsZIk3Y&simid=608010333532783347&thid=OIP.Mf6fb19224dd82f4085a41826d45783b5o0


 

 

ANIME/MANGA CLUB 
 
During the Autumn Term I set up the Anime/Manga Club up and launched a competition for students from all years to 
participate in creating their own individual Manga inspired comics. This was launched in October and the closing date 
was Tuesday 13th December 2016 lunchtime. 
 
All the entries were of a high standard and quality it was very hard to make a decision on the winner, so Mr Mason 
(Art) who kindly helped me in judging the entries.  In first place was Ethan Chamberlain 11G, 2nd place was Lois 
Kimberley-Lax 8E and 3rd place goes to Abigail Parker 7K.  The best Illustrator Prize being awarded to Kurt Swanwick 
7F.  
 
Congratulations should also go to all the members of the club for being so supportive and very creative in taking the 
time and effort to creating their Anime/Manga entries.  
 
In the Spring Term, the club will be  
creating their own graphic manga  
novel as a group with Ethan, Lois,  
Abigail, Kurt and Lucy Woodward  
being the Lead Editors for this  
project while also working on the  
clubs first animation by the end of  
the summer term.   
 
Mr Harwood Suther 

 

RUBIC CUBE FEVER 
 

Ben Moore 8J is a whiz on the Rubic Cube,  
after scrambling, his average time to solve  
the cube is 25 seconds! 
 
Well done Ben 

 

Vote 16 Campaign Group 
 
We are a campaign group that wants to lower the voting age to 16. We believe that young  
people have the right to express their opinions on political issues that affect our country  
and the world. 
 
Our aim is to spread the awareness of this responsibility to 16 year olds everywhere for more information 
follow our Facebook page: @vote16   
 
Michelle Louise George, Amy Rogers, Tia Eales, Virginia Kuzmich 
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¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ 
place on Friday 20th January at 2.30pm in the 

Conference Room. 
 

This is a chance to have consultation with Mr 
Abbott within a small forum of parents. 

 
Any parent interested in attending, please contact 

Linda Fayolle PA to Headteacher  
on 859421 

 

SCHOLASTIC JANUARY ONLINE  
BOOK CLUB 

 

{ǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƴŜǿ ōƻƻƪΦ  {ŎƘƻƭŀǎǘƛŎΩǎ 
new January online Book Club is now live!  You 

can browse a full selection of books in the January 
Book Club by heading to: 

https://schools.scholastic.co.uk/kenilworth 
 

The online book club is an easy way to inspire 
your child to read for pleasure and there are great 
savings on some books of up to 70% off! Here are 

some of the exciting books on offer: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every £1 you spend earns 20p towards book 
ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ 

Centre 
 

Please note the book club is for online orders 
only.  We are not accepting any orders in school.  
Orders must be placed by Friday 3rd March 2017 

 

Year 11s Applying for Work 
Experience at Jaguar Landrover. 

 

If parents of 14-18 year olds wish to see the process 
for applying for work experience at Jaguar 

Landrover please follow this link : 
http://www.jaguarlandrover.bmetc.ac.uk/work-

experience?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0 

 

ALUMNI 
 
Jenny Hicks left Kenilworth School in 2007 with 4 
A grades in Art, History, Maths and Latin and she 
went on to study Ancient History and Egyptology 
at UCL. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After completing her BA she had a short break 
working before returning to UCL to do her 
Masters. She has just completed her PhD in 'the 
administration of the Seleukid empire' which she 
kindly paraphrases for us is 'what people did to 
collect taxes in Iraq in the third century BC'.  After 
deciding that staying in university lecturing was 
not what she wanted she is currently training as a 
History teacher at Oxford University.  She is also 
now deciding whether to publish her thesis or at 
least part of it. 

http://www.jaguarlandrover.bmetc.ac.uk/work-experience?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
http://www.jaguarlandrover.bmetc.ac.uk/work-experience?dm_t=0,0,0,0,0

